MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Thursday, October 7, 2010, 7:00 p.m.

Suwanee City Hall

Attending:

Commission Members: Dick Goodman, Vickie Johnson, Linnea Miller, John Peed, Jim Rodeghiero (Cherie Heringer, Earl Mitchell – absent)

Staff: Denise Brinson

Call to Order

Dick Goodman called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

Approval of August 3, 2010 Meeting Minutes
Vickie Johnson moved to accept the minutes from the August 3, 2010 meeting as presented (Jim Rodeghiero 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.

Adoption of Agenda

Linnea Miller moved to accept the agenda as presented (Jim Rodeghiero 2nd).  Motion carried 

5-0.

New PAC Member Introduction

John Peed was introduced as the newest PAC member.  John was appointed at the September City Council meeting.  He is the Director of Fine Arts with the Wesleyan School in Norcross and a city resident.  

Suwanee Arts Partnership (SAP) Update

Denise Brinson hosted a meeting on Friday, August 20th for three arts groups in Suwanee to discuss respective roles and how each organization can work together.  Attendees included Vickie Johnson (North Gwinnett Arts Association-NGAA), Alan Zarter (NGAA), Cherie Heringer (PAC member and potential SAP Chairperson); Natalie Shore (former SAP Chairperson), Dick Goodman (PAC Chairperson), and Denise Brinson (City staff person). 

The SAP will likely begin meeting again first quarter, 2011.

Project Updates

SculpTour Program

Denise Brinson reported that the fund-raising effort is ongoing.  Alison Starnes will begin making corporate fund-raising calls later this month.  Denise reported that the program will be implemented beginning in January using the dollar amount raised at that time.  Installation is expected to be spring, 2011.  The number of pieces will be dependent on the funding in place. 

North Gwinnett Arts Association (NGAA)

Vickie Johnson reported that they have worked out an agreement with Madison Retail to have an open studio on Saturday’s in one of the vacant retail locations (former Panache location).  They began studio hours on August 21st.  They also continue to work with Madison Retail to rotate member artists work in all of the other empty storefronts at Town Center.  The final “Art-Walk” for 2010 will take place at the “Toast @ Town Center” on October 28th.

Other

Developer Update

Denise Brinson reported that Earl Mitchell has not received any additional feedback from Jim Jacobi regarding the Suwanee Station Project.  Earl is the PAC liaison and does not expect them to include public art as a development component of the project.

Denise noted that a new project is expected.  It is a Won Buddhism Temple on Eva Kennedy Road.  Linnea Miller offered to be the liaison.  Denise will forward contact information to Linnea when received.

Park Enhancement Project

Denise Brinson reported that the City is embarking on a park enhancement project.  The city is looking to add amenities to the existing parks.  Denise asked the PAC if they had ideas to relay to the City.  Discussion ensued.  Denise will relay ideas to the City.

John Peed moved to adjourn (Jim Rodeghiero 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.  The next PAC meeting is to be held November 4, 2010.

Minutes taken by Denise Brinson.
